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Watford Fields Residents’ Association

                                                     1st October 2018
John Wood


Chief Executive                                                               

Hertfordshire County Council                                      
County Hall                                                                      
Pegs Lane
Hertford
SG13 8DQ
Dear Mr Wood,
Lower High Street and Wiggenhall Road, Watford
I am writing in my capacity as chair of Watford Fields Residents’ Association with regard to the recent highway schemes which have been undertaken in Lower High Street and Wiggenhall Road, to facilitate development of the Watford Health Campus.
No one would dispute the importance of the development to the town but the fallout from both the loss of the eastern footway in Wiggenhall Road due to the construction of Thomas Sawyer Way, and the works undertaken to Lower High Street/Dalton Way junction have been significant.

Watford Fields Residents’ Association is concerned that the loss of the continuous pedestrian and cycle route on the west side of Lower High Street has made the route to Bushey Station for its residents far more tortuous and now requires them to cross Lower High Street twice where no crossing was previously required. This is particularly onerous for older residents and residents with disabilities. 
We understand that remedial works are to take place retrospectively to alleviate the situation in both locations after pressure from councillors and interested parties however, both of these highway developments fly in the face of policies at local, county and national level which advocate a switch to sustainable transport modes.

One wonders how this can happen when these policies firmly form part of the Development Plan.

I hope that lessons will be learnt from both the loss of the eastern footway in Wiggenhall Road and the problems created to pedestrians and cyclists by the reconfiguration of the Lower High Street/Dalton Way junction to ensure that these situations do not happen again elsewhere in the town.
Yours sincerely,
Jags Shah

Chair
Watford Fields Residents’ Association
CC 
Councillor Phil Bibby, Chairman, Highways and Environment Cabinet Panel


Councillor Stephen Giles-Medhurst, Central Watford and Oxhey

